

Ms Ann McNeil

Royal Borough Kensington and Chelsea Town Hall Hornton Street W8 7NX

> FOI Reference: 7066927 Email: foi@rbkc.gov.uk Date: 14 February 2022

Dear Ms McNeil

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your recent request to the Council. You asked to be provided with the following information:

I am interested in a copy of the Bilton Report I think into Barlavington House Childrens Home in the late 1990's.

Response

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I can confirm that Royal Borough Kensington and Chelsea holds the information you requested. However, we are withholding that information since we consider that the following exemptions apply to it.

Under section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act (FoIA), we are not required to provide information in response to a request if it is already reasonably accessible to you.

This response therefore acts as a refusal notice under section 17 of the FolA.

The information you requested is available via the following link - https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/request/168134/response/428734/attach/3/B arlavington.pdf

If you do not have access to the internet at home, you may be able to use facilities at your local library.

Please quote the reference number 7066927 in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to

ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Information Management Team
The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea
The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX

Email: xxx@xxxx.xxv.uk

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council's response after the internal review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Telephone: 0303 123 1113 Website: www.ico.org.uk

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Information Management team Kensington & Chelsea Council